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The President's Report

FROM THE BRIDGE

Great news! We have a site for the next

rewrion-Norfolk., Virginia at the Quality Itm, Lake
Wright Resort and Convention Center, tentative dates
October 28th to November 1st 1995. Further details will be

published in future issues ofFireba1l! We plan to sponsor
tours to the Norfolk Navel base, probably Williamsburg or
JamestownfY orktown, and MacArthur Memorial in
Norfolk. Paul Hecht and Paul Logan as well as our
reunion advisor Charlie Akers were very helpful in the site
selection process.

Some months ago I submitted the Tvede rescue story
(Fireball, July 1993) to Graybeards, the quarterly
publication of the Korean War Veterans Association, and
the new editor has agreed to publish it. I t:lllnk it will make
an excellent story for that magazine. Hats off to Ralph
Tvede for providing it to us last year.
Sally and I returned last week ftom the Navy League
annual convention in San Diego, visiting Charlie and
Becky Akers on the way down (they live in Huntington
Beach, CA.), and Bill and Tut Fargo in Coronado. We had
a great time reminiscing experiences on board the "OZ". A
theme that I kept hearing over and over at the Convention
was the drastic reduction in our sea services while they are
asked to more (with less, of course!). The sea services are
not alone - - the Anny and Air Force have been taking

severe cuts as well I urge those of our members who
agree with me to strongly urge their representatives in the
Congress to either restore some of the lost funding or cut
some of our overseas commitments. The strain on the

people and equipment is just getting too great.

- - Bob Whitten, President
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mSTORY OF USS OZBOURN

Excerpts from Dictionary of American Naval
Fighting Ships VoL V 1970.

The USS Ozbourn (DD 846), a Gearing Class
Destroyer was layed down by the Bath Iron Works, 16
June 1945;launched 22 December 1945;sponsored by
Mrs. Joseph W. Ozbourn; commissioned 5 March 1946,
Cmdr. BernardA. Smith in Command.

Followingshakedown, Ozbourn reported for duty
with the US Pacific Fleet at San Diego in August 1946.
She departed San Diego 6 January 1947with Des Div.
171 for the Far East; returned to San Diego in October;
began her next deployment 1 October 1948,shortened
by a collisionwith Theodore E. Chandler (DD-717).

Although two crew members were killed,damage
control parties saved the ship and she returned to Long
Beach Naval Shipyard for repairs. During 1949and early
1950,Ozbourn trained midshipmen, underwent and
participated in various exercises, one of which was the
first guided missile test at sea conducted with Norton
Sound (AVM-1).

When hostilitiesbegan in Korea,
( continued on page 4)

1995 Reunion.

Norfolk, Virginia
Final arrangements have been made by Bob

Whitten with the Armed Forces Reunions for our
next reunion at the: Quality Inn,

Lake Wright Resort and Convention Center
October 28 to November 1, 1995

First arrivals Saturday afternoon October 28
Departures Wednesday morning November 1

Moreinformatton to follow in next newsletter.




